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Grove CID Safety & Security Committee Meeting Minutes 

September 16th, 2020 at 10:00 AM 
At 4512 Manchester, St. Louis, MO 63110 

Via Zoom Conference Call 
 
Committee members present: Jack Baumstark, Tom Boldt, Chad Fox, Don Bellon 
 
Committee members not in attendance: Fahime Mohammad, Antonio French 
 
Others in attendance: Alayna Graham (Park Central), Chris Saracino (Campbell Security), Charlie Felker 
(Free2Grow) 
 

1. Meeting called to order at 10:01 AM. 

2. Approve previous meeting minutes: T. Boldt motioned to approve the August 25th meeting 
minutes. C. Fox seconded the motion. All in favor—approved.  

3. Safety and Security Budget:  

a. T. Boldt presented the budget- there is $196,000 in the budget for Safety and Security. The 
committee and guests talked about the recent climate around officers lately. The District 2 
Captain has ordered all secondary to have 2 patrols on duty at a time. This is within budget.  

4. Update on NSI and Cameras:  

a. The CID received a letter from the NSI stating that they will assume all fiscal responsibility 
for the Grove camera project and will not be providing a new quote for the CID.  

b. K. Kenter will be getting more clarification from Jim Whyte of the NSI.  

c. K. Kenter will be speaking with Hank Webber about the safety and security grant 
Washington University has provided in the past.  

d. T. Boldt was at the Forest Park Southeast Neighborhood Association meeting, and he 
listened to Jim Whyte say there will be no gap in service.  

e. D. Bellon spoke with the owner of Ember Nightclub and reported that they have not 
received images from the shooting there.  

f. C. Fox stated that the NSI has always given him camera images related to incidents at his 
establishment.  



 

●   T h e   G r o v e   C o m m u n i t y  I m p r o v e m e n t  D i s t r i c t   ● 

4512 Manchester, Suite #100 Saint Louis, MO 63110       (314) 535-5311 

www.thegrovestl.com 

 
 

5. Other:  
a. Business openings: T. Boldt requested that A. Graham share the document with the 

current business openings. C. Fox stated that there were some corrections that needed to 
be made and volunteered to do the appropriate updates.  

 
6. Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 10:35 AM. 


